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Calendar 
 

 

LEAGUES 

Sunday 

Paper spots 
3:00 pm 

Tuesday 3D 
7:00 pm 

Thursday 3D 
7:00 pm 

 
 

EVENTS 

 

Outdoor 

Adventure   
Thurs. & Friday 
 8 AM to Noon. 
July 18th & 19th 

  

 Volunteers 
Needed Friday 

Morning  
 

Bow 

Hunters 

Weekend  
Saturday & 

Sunday, Aug. 
3rd & 4th  

 

Next Board 

Meeting  

July 8, 2019 

7:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes from 06/10/2019 

Attendance: Robert Graham, Chris Moody, Connie Crandall, Mike Lancaster, Kelly 
Thornbury, Richard Thompson, Al Tharp, Kent Ketterling, Kayla Ketterling, Rob 
Sherman, Dan Conrad, Cleata Zelenka, David Zelenka, Gary Cox.  

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by President Bob Graham. 

• We have 217 current members.  

• Minutes from the May 20th board meeting was read by the secretary and 

accepted. 

• Connie’s treasurer report was submitted, although not reconciled with a 

recent Bullseye Archery purchase of cores. She then submitted her letter 

of resignation. Upon standing, Bob asked Connie to be seated, but she 

refused. Bob then asked her to leave and she was escorted to the door. 

Bob stated that we were there to promote archery and not for 

disturbances. [See special message on Page 3]  

• The Bullseye purchase for target cores was $4329. An invoice was given 

and a check written. Bulleye’s price was $160 less than Reinhart’s bid. 

Reinhart cannot sell at wholesale prices to non-distributors. During the 

May board meeting, Bob, Chris and Neal Perkins discussed purchasing the 

cores. It was voted and accepted to purchase from the cheaper bidder.   

• Bob introduced Cleata Zelenka and her husband David. Cleata has 

volunteered to be the new treasurer. She will be assisted by Mary Tharp. 

Bob suggested an audit of the books. A motion was made (Gary, Chris) 

and accepted. Cleata, Lora Ketterling and Mary Tharp will audit. 

• Dan Conrad gave a presentation on having a championship class at BHW 

and read a letter for soliciting donations. Dan will act as chairman. Seed 

money has already been donated and Mac Wilson will be the sponsor. 

After a discussion, it was agreed again that there will only be one course. 

There will be separate stakes and known yardage (60 yd. max) for the 

championship shooters. Shooters will be charged $75 with $25 going to 

the club. 

• Bob recently repaired a dozen holes in the roof. It was recommended that 

signs be put up cautioning against “sky drawing”.  The club also recently 

incurred water damage from melting hail. Al discovered the water in the 

club and cleaned it up. Bob suggested removing a dirt pile next to the 

building and replacing it with crushed granite and kill cloth.  

• Buckles and give-away door pins need to be ordered for BHW. 

• Burt’s Hotdogs has offered to provide food at BHW, but they need us to 

check which permits are needed from the state. 

• Meeting was adjoined at 8:05 PM. 
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2019 Shoot Dates 

(Click Links to Display Flyers) 
 

 

Outdoor Adventure 
8 AM to Noon  

Thurs. & Fri., July 18th & 19th  

Volunteers Needed Friday Morning 

 

3D League 

Tuesday and Thursday nights at 7:00 pm 
 

Sunday Vegas League 
3:00 pm Sunday afternoons. 

 
Bow Hunters Weekend 

August 3rd & 4th, 2019 
Aspen Grove, Curt Gowdy S.P. 

http://www.cheyennefieldarcher
s.com/images/BHW_Flyer_2019.jpg 

 
Wyoming Senior Olympics 
August 9, 10 & 11, 2019 

 
Trad Shoot/Swap Meet and Lunch 

Register 9am, shoot 10am,  
Dec. 7th, 2019 

 

WSAA 2019 State Shoot Calendar 
http://wyoming-archery.org/2019-state-shoot-calendar/ 

 

For year’s remaining event dates also see: 
http://www.cheyennefieldarchers.com/pages/calendar.html 

http://www.cheyennefieldarchers.com/images/BHW_Flyer_2019.jpg
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  Thank You… 
As you know we have had two people resign their posts at CFA. We’re far from being pleased 
with this. Being a volunteer takes a lot of your time and effort to promote CFA and archery, 
and away from your family and job. We should all give them special thanks for their time at 
Cheyenne Field Archers. All volunteers are appreciated! Thanks. 

Bob Graham, CFA President 

CFA is always looking for volunteers to help with our various activities. If you would like to 
volunteer on the Scholarship committee, help with any of the leagues or any of our large 
shoots throughout the year, send your information to cfasecretary@hotmail.com and 
someone will contact you. Thank You. 
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

President  
Bob Graham  

 
Vice President 
Chris Moody 

 
Secretary 
Gary Cox 

 
Treasurer 

Cleata Zelenka 
 

Membership Registrar 
Mike Lancaster 

Next Board Meeting 

July 8, 2019   

7:00pm 
 
 

 

 
 

Board Members 

Kelly Thornbury 

Richard Thompson 

Rob Sherman  

Mat Rusk 

 Alternates 

Neal Perkins 

Kent Ketterling 

Youth Rep.  

Kayla 

Ketterling 217 Members 
 

 
 
 
 

Cheyenne Field Archers 
P.O. Box 20790 
Cheyenne, WY 82007 
On the web at: www.cheyennefieldarchers.com/index.asp 
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